Village of West Farmington Regular Meeting November 4, 2024 at 7:00 P.M. West Farmington Village Hall

Members present were: Mayor Shirley McIntosh, Nick Malone, Tim Malone, Tom Mooney, Kelli DeVol, James Mooney, Carl Judge and also present were, Dale Olp-Zoning, Nicole Jacques-Utilities Clerk/FO, Solicitor, Jeff Limbian and Mike McIntosh.

Guest - None

Meeting called to order 7:00pm

There was a moment of Silence and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited

Public Participation:

NA

Resolutions for Regular meeting:

Resolution 66-2024. A motion was made by Nick Malone, and Seconded by James Mooney to approve the minutes of October 7, 2024 Regular Mtg. Roll Call: Approved (Abstained: Kelli DeVol, Carl Judge)

Resolution 67-2024. A motion was made by James Mooney, and Seconded by Nick Malone to Pay the bills expected and received.

Roll Call: Approved Unanimous

Resolution 68-2024. A motion by Nick Malone and Seconded by Carl Judge for West Farmington Village to participate in the State of Ohio Cooperative Purchasing Program. Roll Call: Approved Unanimous

Resolution 69-2024. A motion was made by Nick Malone, and Seconded by Tom Mooney to approve the updated user list to the existing credit card policy. Roll Call: Approved Unanimous

Resolution 70-2024. A motion was made by Nick Malone, and Seconded by Carl Judge to approve 2-hour additional pay for Lou Ralston for the last emergency call out. Roll Call: Approved Unanimous

Police-

Report from the Police Activities from October 2024

Hours in Village – 60

Traffic Stops - 4

- 5 Hours spent on Radar with focus on State Route 88 / Girdle Secondary
 - Highest Speed Identified 56/35
 - Second and 3rd Highest 44/35
 - o Stop sign roll

Administrative Hours - Chief / Lt. Ballway

- Records requests
- OPOTA Continued Professional Training (CPT) email
- <u>"Pursuant to ORC 109.803, Ohio peace officers and troopers are required to complete continuing professional training</u>

each calendar year. Our records reflect peace officers or troopers at your agency have not yet completed

all of the required 24 hours of CPT for this year.

We are sending automated reminders to all agencies that the CPT completion deadline for this year is rapidly approaching.

If your agency has not certified that each of these officers have completed the required CPT by December 31st of this year

or been granted an extension by the Executive Director for a permissible reason, they will enter 'Cease Function' status as of January 1.

At that time, officers in cease function status must cease carrying a firearm and performing all law enforcement functions."

This Department will take advantage of the training as it presents itself at a price that is at no cost for the Village. Not all training will be accepted under the guidelines listed in the email.

Firearms training cannot be counted for CPT – On October 14th 6 officers requalified on their duty firearms at no cost to the village. Although not a CPT requirement it is a requirement to qualify every calendar year. An indoor range and ammo were provided by LT. Ballway again at no cost to the village.

Water-

October billing completed 10/15/24

Sewer-

More mop heads. Need truck to pull pumps, hooks came off our pump puller.

Zoning-

No new permits issued

1 conditional use permit requested for a flower shop.

1 request for fencing permit information

Fiscal

Bank Requisition complete for October 2024.

11. Old Business

Trick or Treat was a success with beautiful weather

12. New Business

Christmas Tree Lighting will be on Saturday December 7th at 5:30pm Any donations will be used for kiddie bags from Santa Future discussions for Mayors Court

Meeting Adjourned at 7:24 pm

Shirley McIntosh,

Mayor

Nick Malone

Pres. Pro Tem

Nicole M Jacques, Fiscal Officer